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pedestrian beacon, and a five-foot-wide pathway on the south side of the 300 block of 
Wellington Parkway taking them to another beacon at Rt. 1, thus making it a complete 
path. Then taking people across Rt. 1 to the 200 block of Wellington Parkway.

A major change, and probably the reason many of you are here today, as many of you 
were in 2019 for the five-foot pathway, is with the enhancement and the path becoming 
even safer with extending it from Collins to Kent to Wellington, and with the idea that more 
people might use the path, we propose expanding the pathway on Collins to eight feet 
from the 5 feet already approved. This still isn
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Points made by Mr. Lober during his presentation:

Slide #4:  The red shaded area of Bethany West represents all of the lots that could 
theoretically use the path east to the beach and is 27% of all the residential lots in Town. 

Slide #8:  The proposed pathway on Collins would be created by using 5 feet of the 
Town
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Slide #10:  There will be no taking of private property for the project.  All work will be done 
within the Town
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Graviet added that since 2012 there has been one personal injury accident on Collins 
Street, involving bicylists. It was a husband and wife who ran into each other and fell over. 

Lothar Schappeler, 425 Collins Street was recognized. The dates on the surveys, are these
up to date enough to analyze the current situation. Mr. Graviet asnwered that there are 
multiple traffic counts that have been done over the years on Collins Street. We also have a
pedestrian count, which has only grown since initally done, which was conducted in person 
in 2004/2005. The number of pedestrians has not decreased, only increased. Pedestrian 
counts are very expensive, since they are done by 
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Jerry Keating, 411 Collins Street, his observation is that Bethany West is clearly oriented to
Garfield Parkway with the way the road is laid out, so why aren
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west of him also like to walk on Collins. Theoretically people could walk on Route 26.  
However, the studies show that pedestrians do in fact use Collins Street to get to the 
beach. So how do you address the fact that people actually do it? People will take the 
shortest distance between two points. The engineers study what is actually happening, not 
what might happen. 

Laura Irwin, 409 Collins Street, asked if the Town has considered subsidizing the trolley 
and putting racks on the Trolley to enourange more people to take the Trolley. Also, during 
the seaon, limiting permits so there
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24-36 hours most of that water has dissipated. Pervious surface for the project would add 
$250,000 to the project. Mr. McEvoy believes that the Town is adding more water into a 
stormwater system that is already overwhelmed.

Rod Gowen, 401 Collins Street asked if Bethany West has a Homeowners Association. If 
so what is their position and what has their involvement been in the decision regarding this 
project? Ms. Hardiman stated that yes, they do have a homeowners association. Mr. 
Hinman added that he lives in and is on the board of Bethany West and they elected to not 
take a position. In response to Mr. Gowen
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said that they follow DELDOT guidance as far as standard construction specifications. So 
anything placed in the road, such as speed bumps or pipes, are designed and installed 
according to DELDOT construction specifications. It is not a DELDOT road so they do not 
need to follow DELDOT
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Speed is the problem. She questioned whether the studies done on pedestrian and 
vehicular traffic on Collins, from Half Moon to Fairway down to Kent are adequate for this 
project.

Mr. Lober responded that they were.  And all the studies were recommending 
improvements
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Allen Day, 406 Collins St. said that he has a problem with the statement that speed isn
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through traffic. Restrict traffic coming off of Rt 26.  Do the smart right thing and reject this 
proposal. 

John Doman, 420 Collins St., was concerned about the funding source. He doesn
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Coast Resorts, founders of Bethany West, there have been five total accidents, none of 
them involving pedestrians and none of them serious. Collins Street accommodates its 
residents and accommodates its community; it isn
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alternatives would be to encourage taking the trolley. Have a series of vans with a little cart 
behind it that circles from Bethany West to the beach. This is only a problem during the 6 
weeks of summer.  A one-way street is a great idea instead of a pedestrian path.

Ms. Hardiman clarified that under Section 425-87 of the Town Code there is no requirement
of one parking space per bedroom. It applies to new construction and major renovations. 
Mr. Edmonston added that it
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Carol Connolly, lives in Hawksbill in Turtlewalk. She loves walking on Collins Street, she 
has no interest in walking on Rt. 26. Collins Street is a beautiful neighborhood.  This 
walkway will only enhance the neighboorhood if you give it a chance. Why has traffic gotten
mixed in with this? It has nothing to do with traffic. That would be a separate issue and a 
separate concern. Bethany is a beautiful place to walk. It will be safer for her to walk on 
Collins, because it is a narrow street. She doesn




